
The Omega & The Alpha. 

The feminine is all giving. Alpha. 
The masculine is all taking. Omega. 

And together they make for rebirth. Regeneration. As the 
energy eventually cannot give itself anymore when the 
time has come to leave what was. 

Women are naturally attractive. This is because they are 
masculine. And need to be as to more easily be given what 
they need as to conduct from what has been given a new 
life. Giving birth to a child which is feminine in nature 
not yet developed in terms of cognition. 

They are the black hole. 

Men long for love and wish for a true connection most of 
all in all of their quests. And thus makes them feminine 
as the power going forward. Getting excited and rigid as 
to release themselves into the woman or else a baby won’t 
be made. 

They are the star. 

- What do you mean? Women can also be on stage and sing? 

Do you believe that we are here on this earth to become 
pop idols? Or is the game of love actually about love? To 
be as good as you can in relation to a true authentic 
self image which will connect you and your twin flame as 
to create a very inspiring, fun, loving, sweet family. 

No no no.. Life is all about financial opportunities and 
big private jets and so on..??? 

It’s all good! But what about the foundation that makes 
for a generation actually healthy in terms of giving what 
they truly have as to make for a future generation taking 
care of theyself and also this planet. This requires a 
little universal creation knowledge. To see what is what. 
So who attracts who then? The feminine goes after the 
masculine. In a joyful quest doing everything for love. 



And the masculine simply sucks them in when the time is 
right. Which can be a compromise. Or when it simply 
cannot help itself. And by that I mean universal 
creation. And a new galaxy is born, from the intense 
energy of astral love connection. 

Who is this person? To whom? In terms of physicality and 
age? = Does not matter at all. Language? Nationality? 
Gender? = Does not matter at all. It’s all about love. 
And reproduction is necessary for survival of the species 
but not necessary for love. So same sex relationships are 
simply just love like all else. 

It starts with the 1. Getting eating by the 0. And that 
is penetration. In whatever which way you enjoy that. We 
wish to eat each other. We love to kiss each other all 
over. We love to eat each others words. We love to eat 
each others voices. We love to eat each others energy. 
We.. LOVE EACH OTHER! As much as possible! 

Without resistance. As we are meant to be. The twin flame 
relationship is all about destiny. So when we stay or 
become authentic we will inevitably connect. If society 
has guidelines of shame, guilt, fear. That we choose to 
follow? We will have a hard time accepting this 
relationship. From immaturity. And for someone very much 
connected to themselves? Could mean a suicide. Because 
they are so sensitive and feel when there is a compromise 
or if this is the one. And truly does not desire anyone 
else than the one twin flame. As they priorities love 
above all. But enjoy sex. 

So the idea of what this should be. Is something that 
should be dropped. Drop all ideas. Relax. And trust in 
nature by connecting to all good feelings. Like feeling 
worthy. Feeling deserving. Feeling generally very good 
about yourself in terms of your physicality as well as 
your emotions and mental states. Be true. To you. 

And a dinner is on the way! A dinner that will feel sooo 
good. Ain’t nothing wrong with that. All inclusive. So 
not just about sex. More so focused on a secure. Stable. 
Comfortable. Intuitive. Deep. Sensual. Mature. Love.. 

Mmm. So good! 



It’s always been like this. A chess play. Light and dark. 
Light begins. But both wins. Butt both wins. 

We love everything about each other. 

So it does not mean a definite same sex relationship. We 
just love all about us. This is the intention of having a 
human experience on the world of love. The lowest density 
planet which naturally becomes the most sensitive in 
relation to all. Which requires the most challenging 
conditions but also the greatest reward in terms of 
sensuality. So nothing happens without a really good 
intention. God is good. God is great. God is Love. 

Worry? That’s the oscillation of being nervous thinking 
it won’t happen and feeling that it will. Both are 
exclusive to each other as all contrast is. Which makes 
for differences between the couple but all in perfect 
match just like a mirror of love. That! Is beautiful 
creation! Wonderful. Cannot go wrong. And all in joy 
becomes more of itself. Making for the couple without 
shame, guilt and affirmed fear to deepen everything in 
all aspects. 

I feel so proud for writing this! And I do not feel any 
particular universal connection as I do it. Because I am 
this now. I am the game. I am love. I was intended to be 
born as such. But I had to learn. From others mistakes, 
that I made my own. To make diamond out of coal. In 
pressure and to receive the most wonderful release. And 
also be able to give that to her. What’s in a million 
universes wrong with that??? Nothing. And so dark energy 
exists. As nothing. To make freedom a reality. Yet in 
sunshine. 

OMG! This is gonna happen. It’s gonna be wonderful! 
Beyond anything! And this is where I live. With a hint of 
sorrow as it does not happen right now. But that is 
human. And comes from the feeling of knowing which we all 
feel. But sometimes do not trust. As we believe the mind 
putting a slight brake on things. All in love for us to 
not get carried away. And spot our lover down there from 
the edge of the cliff screaming I’m coming sweety 
believing we can fly. Even if we connect by that conduct 
we shall surely both die. We will still connect! In 



spirit! But loose all the wonderful things that can 
happen living as humans. Having a human experience. 

And for a very long time I have been so sure that she can 
see what I write. Every word. And she can! But not 
visually. But in spirit. And by that I mean that I begin 
to feel her being very close. And that’s the ticket going 
nowhere yet giving all. Like receiving the train station 
allowing for the possibility to go anywhere for free. 

The other night I was so afraid! I could hardly move. 
Because I thought she was in my closet. And I could feel 
her calling me to go in there. Late at night. But that 
was just a test. The fear was never there. It was me 
feeling nervous. A lot! Trick of the mind. Exercise. 
Nobody is crazy. But love is abstract and creates these 
experiences for us to decode. To comprehend emotionally. 

Not so much rationally. Look at this! This was a purely 
inspired creation. It just came over me and I did it. I 
did not understand why? I just saw a bit of humour in it. 
But afterwards I experienced being intensely nervous at 
night. I am Leo. She is a Cougar. That’s a wonderful 
blend don’t you feel. I need security. Stable love. 



No whimsy fun weekend. I ain’t looking for that. I wanna 
become more and more. Which is not possibly with a new 
woman every other week. That’s just superficial. And so 
she sees what I write by my own persuasion. The guidance 
coming as inspiration for both of us is scripted destiny 
all together. We share destiny. So one is best to believe 
that. Tension takes is away. Naturally. Because the 
ultimate satisfaction is connection which is the most 
wonderful release. But we need tension as to come 
together as this indicates being apart. How else would 
that function? In a world of love functioning on love. 

I’m gonna take a hot shower now. I need that. I am very 
excited but tired at the same time. That’s the most 
demanding experience of all as it easily becomes stress. 
Trying to calm oneself yet also allow for high vibes. 
That’s not easy. Which means that living all ecstatic 
won’t make it happen. And neither will defeat. 

BRB. Sweety. 

..pleasure yourself while thinking and feeling for her. 
Like I did just now in the shower. All in peace. All in 
my heart. With my hands on my knees sitting the the 
floor. Keeping fresh. Keep good. She comes as she ain’t 
got no choice. From you feeling good about yourself. 
Where ever you are.. Strut your stuff.  

- Yeah! I’ve been doing that getting with girls for years 

I have not. I wish for love. I put love first. As I wanna 
connect deeply before anything else. Not in the 
superficial. That’s wonderful but means nothing and 
leaves me empty without love. It’s a beautiful day to 
day. I see the leaves are about to come. Spring love. La 
primavera. Sash! Listen to that and imagine a hardcore 
gang bang.. It should not match. Truly. So what makes her 
come to me: 

Is me being ready. Which is me feeling good about myself 
and having my priorities correct. That’s all. And be that 
not feeling ashamed or guilty over anything. You cannot 
own defeat and expect success. You are not afraid. But 
admit to being nervous or fear is a perceived reality. 



With negative consequences actually not being ok with 
being vulnerable as in humble and kind. A lover. 

If she feels like you ain’t worthy of her. She ain’t the 
one. But the thing is. Regardless of if she is or not? 

Let her go.. 

And continue living good. 

She is the finish. 

Believe it. 

Trust it. 

Thank you! 

Not hard to get. Not easy like sleazy. She is a lot like 
you. Very much butt do not eat poo. A perfect match! :D 

Very close. Closer than you think. Feel her. By feeling 
not her. Feel you in love. Loving yourself. As she comes. 

TODAY!? - Drop that.. Live. Live life. Everything happens 
for a reason. Just don’t invest in treason. You can bite 
her like Captain Ass Crack Sparrow. When all day not 
living down low. 

Have friends. Visit places. Do it all with her in mind. 
But in wishful thinking. Wonderland. Appreciate all. And 
all is given. You do not have to drill a hole in the wall 
and have sex with the house no.. But love everything. As 
she is for you everything. She is locked up. Just like 
you. But you are the knight in shining no armor. So you 
gotta feel free.. To be. Which naturally gives enjoyment. 

So who is the Alpha? Who is the Omega? Both are. In a 
dance of astral connection all in love. A galaxy about to 
be born. For real. This is how they come about. And when 
you leave. It’s yours. How about that? POW! Love grand! 

Oh yeah.. As a reward for effort made. On huge conscious 
aware love shared by both for a very long time. And then! 



We do it all again. But all new. Just like waking up in 
the morning seeing a different kind of rough in her hair 
from last night. And she wonders if there is some kind of 
trickery you getting more and more handsome each day.. 

You can get super fat together. All love. 
You can go for anorexia. All love. 

You can become whatever you wish! Do whatever you desire! 

All love. 

The best part is: 

You continuously heal together. 
Like for real. 

Mending each other physically. 

Mentally. 

Emotionally. 

From actually not engaging so much but just loving each 
other which you cannot help to always do and do more. 

Like.. 

The entire universe. 

The library opens at 14 today. 
Imma go there and upload this. 

By that time I will have some money as well. 
At about 15-16 Imma visit Lisbeth. 

With a print of this. 

And by that all is well. 
Because I am conscious awareness bringing light into 

dark. And she will surrender to truth. It’s not like she 
must. She just does. Naturally. And you will receive your 

greatest love. The finish. Living good. From now on. 

Good job sun! 



So it’s all about a report. 

Kind of.. 

An essay. 

Of clarity. 

For you and for me and the entire human race. 

Thank you for clearing my name. 

MJ. 

- You’re welcome. I love U. 

All in good (perfect time). Inside out. 
No doubt. Keep the faith. 

Go on date. 

One love! 

🥳


